
  
  

KAIROS   PUBLIC   SCHOOLS   VACAVILLE   ACADEMY      
2020-2021   School   Year     

129   Elm   Street    
Vacaville   CA   95688     

KPSVA   is   committed   to   empowering   a   generation   of   learners   to   think   critically,   analyze   and   apply   
knowledge   strategically,   and   utilize   relevant   tools   to   interact   thoughtfully   within   a   global   community.     

Kairos   Parent   Advisory   Council   Meeting   Minutes     
December   9,   2020     

PAC   MEETING   VIA   ZOOM     

Meeting   Start   Time:     
9:00   am   

KPAC   Board   Members   present:     
President:   Kelly   Smith     
Vice   President:   Jeff   Fletcher     
Treasurer:   Teresa   Salgado-Ellis     
Secretary:   Valerie   Harshe   
Board   Member:   Marley   Sanders     

Administration   present:     
Executive   Director:   Patrick   Broughton   

1.    Approval   of   Meeting   Minutes     
Secretary   -   Valerie   Harshe   

Valerie   Harshe   motions   to   approve   meeting   minutes   from   the   October   21,   2020   meeting.   
Jeff   Fletcher   seconds.     

2.    Calendar   Review     
December   18   is   the   start   of   winter   break.     

3.    PAC   Board   Member   Reports     

President   -   Kelly   Smith     

A.   Patriot   Pals   -   There   are   about   65   staff   members   to   be   covered   through   Patriot   Pals.    The   
email   went   out   to   parents   last   week.    As   of   right   now   there   are   21   left.    There   will   be   another   
push   soon,   and   we   will   send   answers   from   the   staff   surveys   this   week     
B.   Teacher   Appreciation   -   Stephanie   Coleman,   TAC,   and   PAC   have   been   able   to   work   together   
to   ensure   that   there   was   something   for   teacher   appreciation   in   September,   October,   and   
November.    Normally   in   December,   staff   has   a   holiday   party,   which   we   are   unable   to   do   this   
year.    Instead,   next   week   we   will   have   daily   surprises/themed   days,   culminating   in   an   ugly   
sweater   contest.    The   winner   will   receive   a   prize   basket.   
C.   Dine-outs   -    Napoli   is   always   exceedingly   generous   with   Kairos.    The   Guerrera   family   is   a   
huge   supporter   of   the   school   and   our   dine-out   there   was   very   successful.    Teresa   will   give   exact   



  
numbers.    We   are   coordinating   dine-outs   for   the   rest   of   the   year.    This   upcoming   Sunday   we   
have   one   at   Chipotle.    In   January   we   have   one   at   Healthy   Life   Shakes.   

  
Vice   President   -   Jeff   Fletcher   

A.   PAC   Scholarship   -   due   to   the   budget   changes   as   of   right   now   we   will   be   offering   2   
Scholarships   with   a   total   of   $1,000.    If   anything   changes,   and   we   are   able   to   award   another   
scholarship   we   will   keep   everyone   apprised   of   any   changes.      

Treasurer’s   Report   -   Teresa   Salgado-Ellis     

A.Treasurer’s   Report   -   Our   Amazon   Smile   Account   deposited   $103.48.    Our   Dine-Out   total   from   
Napoli’s   was   $928.    The   current   balance   is   $21,911.04.    As   a   reminder   for   the   Chipotle   Dine-out,   
we   cannot   hand   out   flyers   at   the   location.    Families   must   either   have   a   physical   copy,   smart   
phone,   or   use   a   code   when   ordering   online.   

4.    Academies   Director   Updates     
Patrick   Broughton   

A.   Kindness   week   instead   of   Character   Counts   week   will   culminated   with   the   teachers   deciding   
who   the   most   spirited   class   is.      
B.   Canned-   Food   Drive   we   collected   13   boxes   of   canned   goods.    We   gave   7   to   Vaca   Fish   and   6   
to   The   Storehouse.   
C.   In-person   Learning   Deadline   is   Friday!     
D.   Questions     
What   are   the   numbers   looking   like   for   returning   to   in-person   learning?   
Looks   to   be   about   the   same   numbers   of   distance   learning   vs   in   person.   Not   a   significant   change   
from   last   semester   number-wise.     
Will   the   school   continue   to   offer   free   lunch?   
Yes,   State   subsidized   lunches   will   continue   through   the   rest   of   the   school   year.   
Will   KISP   Workshops   be   starting   back   up?   
Yes,   the   timeline   is   still   fluid.    KISP   is   working   to   get   in-person   workshops   Covid   compliant.   

  

Next   Meeting:   TBD   


